

City of Austin

Planning and Development Review Department

Greg Guernsey, Director P.O. Box 1088, Austin, Texas 78767

Memorandum

September 17, 2009

To:

Mayor and Council

From:

Steve Sadowsky, Historic Preservation Officer

Re:

Murray-Hatfield House

408 W. 32nd Street C14H-2009-0017

The owners of the Murray-Hatfield House at 408 W. 32nd Street have decided to abandon their application to demolish the house and will be seeking historic zoning for the property instead. They requested a postponement of the case at Planning Commission until October 27 so that they can prepare an application for a Certificate of Appropriateness to do some modifications to the exterior of the house. The application for a Certificate of Appropriateness should be ready for the October Historic Landmark Commission meeting, and we will proceed with the case at Planning Commission on October 27 and Council on November 5.

Steve Sadowsky

Historic Preservation Officer

Planning and Development Review Department

974-6454